ST JAMES’

CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL

27 May 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Re: Coronavirus update 27" May

| hope you and your families are well with the current challenges you face.

On Sunday 24" June, the Prime minister talked about the wider opening of schools in his daily briefing. He
said:

e Secondary schools will be asked to provide face-to-face contact for Year 10, as planned, but not until
15 June, with around a quarter of these Secondary students in at any point.

On Bank Holiday Monday (25 June) the Government published its guidance for Secondary schools on wider
opening expanding on the points made by the Prime minister the previous day. We have therefore been
constructing risk assessments, new timetables and ensuring the site is as safe as possible ready for the return
of our staff and students.

As previously communicated in my Coronavirus update letter on 21t May | am now seeking the views of Year
10 parents and carers about whether you intend to send your child in before the summer break if the school is
open. This information will inform our risk assessment and enable us to organise rooms and staffing most
effectively.

Please can | ask only Year 10 Parents/Carers to complete the question at the link below:

https://forms.gle/8v4UPUG5gCXkMxjT9

When the Risk Assessments and plans have been finalised and agreed by Governors and the Local Authority, |
shall be sharing them with you.

Thank you for your continued support

Yours faithfully,
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Mr A Pontifex

Headteacher

St James’ Catholic High School.

St James’ Way, Cheadle Hulme, Cheadle, Cheshire, SK8 6PZ
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